Roye Chanel

From: Mark.L.Greaves@met.pnn.police.uk on behalf of yrmailbox-.licensing@met.pnn.police.uk

Sent: 02 July 2018 11:27

To: Licensing

Cc: Barrett Daliah

Subject: Application for the Variation of a Premises Licence- Golden Sands Bar, 433-435 West
Green Road, Tottenham, London, N15 3PJ (WK/411132)

Attachments: Variation Application June 18.pdf; Variation Plan June 18.pdf; 00002148 GOLDEN

SANDS (FORMERLY DUKE OF CAMBRIDGE).doc; Memo - Golden Sands -
Variation.doc

Importance: High

Categories: Purple Category

Dear Mrs Barratt

With regards the attached application relating to Golden Sands, 433 — 435 West Green Road N15 3PJ the applicant
wishes to have clients access to the rear patio garden from time premises opens until 2230 Monday to Sunday.
Police do not object to the removal of any Condition relating to the rear patio garden being used so long as there is
no regulated entertainment music related taking place at that location as venue backs onto residential premises.

With regards the requested times for regulated activity including alcohol sales the application is confusing as Section
3 mentions extending alcohol sales until 0000 Sunday to Thursday and 0300 Friday and Saturday but in Section 13
applies for supply of alcohol Monday to Sunday until 0300 with venue closing at 0330.

This venue under previous ownership was Reviewed in 2015 relating to noise related public nuisance emanating
from venue and crime and disorder at venue and outside venue. The result was appealed to Magistrates Court and
heard on 2™ February 2016 upholding the reduction is licensable hours instigated by the original Licensing
Committee. Whilst the venues present license holders have successfully had removed a Condition relating to all
drinks must be served in plastics as the acts of violence associated with the venue has ceased Police consider the
risk of noise related anti-social behaviour to be the same as venue is still in a residential area, side of venue in
Stanley Road N15 a residential street where with limited parking available in vicinity clients are likely to legally park.
Stanley Road had long-term noise related public nuisance from this venue when it opened until 0330 as alcohol
fuelled clients return to their cars making noise from talking and playing radios and after some years the Licensing
Review was brought to stop the problem resulting in a reduction of hours. Police do not consider reversing the
Licensing Committees decision, supported by the Magistrate, to be reasonable as the same noise related anti-social
behaviour is likely to reoccur and therefore object to any extension in licensable hours or time of opening.

If the venue wishes to change times of alcohol sales to start at 1200 Monday to Sunday Police have no objection.
Regards
Mark Greaves

Mark Greaves PC 164YR

Community & Youth Engagement

Licensing Officer
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